FELLOWSHIP TEAM REPORT
April 11, 2020

Fellowship Team Members: Kathy Holmes, Debra Wilson, Joe Hunter, Ellen Ney,
Mary Ellen Hettinger, Martha Hawk-Nagle, Pam Glenn, Pastor John Brock, Rick
Sten(facilitator)

Due to the Covid-19 Pandemic, the Fellowship Team has been unable to meet,
however we continue to communicate via email.

The Fellowship Team had planned on having Trinity represented in Camp Hill
Borough’s “Spring Fling” in April, but it was cancelled because of the coronavirus.
Our plans to also be part of the borough’s annual Memorial Day Parade is now in
limbo as we wait for these events to run their course....no official word yet from
the borough office regarding the parade.

We have also scheduled a dinner theatre for May 17th, but this date too remains
uncertain. Having said this, the Fellowship Team is willing to make the following
happen: Once Trinity is allowed to reopen her doors, we suggest using this dinner
theatre as a “Welcome Back to Trinity Night”. We would tap into the energy and
excitement of the congregation returning to church...a festive family reunion! The
night would include a dinner with table service...an interactive segment called,
“The Not-So Newlywed Game™...capped with the show, “Young Lutherstein”,
The Creation of the Perfect Lutheran. We could even set up some kids activities in
the library. The show already has a cast and crew and can be ready to go in quick
time. This will be submitted to the church staff for confirmation and a firm date.
We believe this congregation would love a fun celebration to reconnect with their
many faith family members, reminding us how much we miss this place and each
other.

For now, the Fellowship Team extends are warmest wishes and prayers to all the
members of Trinity...we can’t wait to get back to doing our thing!

Respectfully Submitted
Rick Sten



